
GREATER LOWELL TECHNICAL HIGH SCHOOL 

BUILDING EXPANSION COMMITTEE MEETING 

Minutes of December 15, 2022 Meeting 

CALL TO ORDER 

Meeting called to order at 5:35 p.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: Jill Davis, Superintendent-Director 
Michael Barton, Assistant Superintendent/Principal 
Michael Knight, School Business Administrator 
Fred Bahou, School Committee Chairperson 
Lee Gitschier, School Committee Vice-Chair 
Kempton Giggey, School Committeeman 

Members Absent: Erik Gitschier, Director of Plant Services 
George Tatseos, School Committeeman 

School Business Administrator Michael Knight informed the committee that the purpose of the 
meeting was to review the preliminary design of the modular classrooms addition.  Mr. Knight 
reviewed the plans with the members, detailing the layout of the two-floor modular which would 
include a total of sixteen (16) classrooms (eight (8) per floor), four (4) bathrooms (two (2) per floor), as 
well as an office and storage area on both floors.  Members discussed several layout possibilities with 
regard to the bathrooms, office and storage areas, as well as the possibility of soundproof partitions 
for some classrooms vs. fixed.  Mr. Knight noted, at this point with some modifications, the existing 
pool elevator will be able to be used for easy transition for ADA access into the addition.  When asked 
if we received a determination on the electrical, Mr. Knight reported that it was still pending and he 
would follow up.  When asked if there were any cost projections available, Mr. Knight replied he 
anticipates having cost projections available at the next meeting. 

With no further questions or discussion, Chairman Bahou asked for a motion to adjourn. 

MOTION: by Mr. Gitschier, seconded by Mr. Bahou to adjourn at 6:05 p.m. 

ROLL CALL VOTE: 6 Yes, 2 Absent (Mr. Erik Gitschier, Mr. Tatseos) 
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